
 
 

THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 
June 14, 2019 
 
Conor Skelding 
Re: FOIL ID # 2018-002-00311 
 
Dear Conor Skelding: 
 
This letter is a response to your request pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received on 
July 2, 2018, for the following records: 
 
“Any and all correspondence, electronic or otherwise, including attachments, between with the 
following companies, regarding the summer 2018 planned "dockless" bike share pilot: -Lime 
(and/or LimeBike) -ofo -Motivate -JUMP (and/or Uber) -Mobike -Pace -Any other companies or 
company that answered the city's RFEI” 
 
After conducting a search, the Mayor’s Office has identified records responsive to your request 
under FOIL. The responsive records are attached. We are continuing to search for any additional 
records responsive to this request. We estimate making a further determination regarding 
whether any additional responsive records exist, on or before July 5, 2019. 
 
You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal 
to Dustin Saldarriaga, Records Appeals Officer -- FOILappeal@cityhall.nyc.gov.  

Sincerely,  

 
Husna Kazmir 
Associate Counsel 
Records Access Officer 


